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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

AUGUST 5, 2013
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Gale Hanshaw, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt and Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools. 
I.
CALL TO ORDER 

The Chair called the school committee meeting to order.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by 


Ms. Schultz.

II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.
Request for Protocol for Retiring Athletic Jersey Numbers – Mr. Hamond


Mr. Hamond presented a document that had been shared with the policy


subcommittee regarding protocols for deciding to retire athletic jersey



numbers.  After discussion with the policy subcommittee it was determined


that the protocols were not a policy but rather an addendum to the student



handbook.  This document did not require a vote of approval from the school


committee.



In addition to the protocols, Mr. Hamond and Mr. Gearin were requesting



that two past outstanding athletes’ jersey numbers be retired based on the



criteria in the protocols.  Ms. LaValley, School Committee MIAA Liaison,



asked why this would be a request when this is also the first year that the



Hall of Fame will be in place.  Mr. McGee agreed with Ms. LaValley but



after reading the protocols and seeing that there is a very different set of



criteria to both of these efforts, Mr. McGee withdrew his concerns.  Ms.



LaValley stated that she would vote against the retiring of jersey numbers.



Ms. Schwartz asked Mr. Hamond and Mr. Gearin which one is better,



the Hall of Fame or a retired jersey?  Mr. Hamond stated that the criteria


are very different than the Hall of Fame.  Mr. Hoyt said that he sees the 


two things as being very different.


The Chair asked what would happen for a person who played a few different



sports?  Mr. Hamond stated that any individual would be nominated for



one sport and only that sport’s jersey number would be retired.  Mr. Hamond



stated that there could be 20 people in the Hall of Fame but only one to



three with retired jersey numbers.



Ms. LaValley asked about cheerleaders; they don’t wear numbered jerseys?



Mr. Hamond answered that most likely a cheering uniform with the 



recipients name on it would be displayed.  Mr. Gearin would be responsible



for doing all of the research to verify if the information they received was
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accurate.  Student Rep., Liam Gallagher, asked what would happen if



an individual on a current athletic team was wearing a jersey that was 


recommended for retire.  Mr. Hamond said that it would be unlikely



because he and Mr. Gearin would know the names and numbers who



would possibly be retired long before sports would begin.



The Mayor described the process the City uses when a request comes



to the City to name a building after someone in the community.  The



Mayor set up a committee, the DPW is involved.  The process moves



slowly by design and ends up as a vote from the City Council.



Ms. LaValley asked if this could possibly involve the co-curricular



activities as well?  Mr. Hamond said that it would only be discussed



if the subject arises, however, there are no numbers to retire in the



co-curricular activities.  Mr. Schwartz stated that students should not



always have to be an athlete to be recognized.  The student representative



stated that he thinks that athletes should have their award separate from the



co-curricular activities.  Mr. Hoyt stated that no matter what the decision



is, it is always nice to recognize special people from Amesbury.


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to take the business item out of order.  Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to retire the Ice Hockey jersey #13

in honor of Leo Dupere.  Vote:  6, Yes, 1 Opposed (LaValley), Student Rep., Yes.


Committee members spoke about the work and effort in all areas that



Mr. Dupere was involved.  He had a remarkable career and it is now



time to honor him.



Ms. LaValley stated that she had the utmost respect for Mr. Dupere but


she is opposed to retiring jersey numbers of past athletes.


Motion by Ms. Hanshaw, seconded by Ms. Schultz to retire the Softball jersey #3

in honor of Ashley Waters.  Vote:  6, Yes, 1 Opposed (LaValley), Student Rep., Yes.



Mr. Hoyt said that Ms. Waters not only excelled in athletics but in 



academic achievements as well.  Ms. Schultz said that Ms. Waters



was an assistant coach at Harvard University and she used to do



clinics in Amesbury that the Amesbury students benefited from.


B.
Final Athletic Report – Mr. Gearin, Athletic Director



Mr. Gearin went through the report that he had handed out to the



school committee.  There were four sports in which Amesbury



achieved the title of Cape Ann League Champions; Football,



Girls Soccer, Boys Spring Track and Softball.  There were



many other outstanding achievements from many of our teams



and athletes.
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Ms. LaValley asked Mr. Gearin why the scores of all of the Amesbury



sport teams are not in the paper.  She asked if the coach is responsible



to inform the newspaper.  Mr. Gearin said the administration asks that



coaches get in touch with the press if their team’s scores do not appear



in the newspaper.



Ms. Schultz asked if Mr. Gearin will be coming before the school



committee again to ask for a hockey waiver so that eighth graders can



try out for the JV Ice Hockey team.  Mr. Gearin said that they had no



eighth graders try out for JV Ice Hockey last year and asking for a 



waiver would depend on how many upper classmen they have sign



up for Ice Hockey this year.  If numbers are low, he will be asking for another



waiver to open up JV Ice Hockey to eighth graders.



Ms. LaValley asked if Mr. Gearin if he received any feedback from people



regarding the increase in athletic fees.  Mr. Gearin said he would let the 


committee know if there was something he thought should be reported.
IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report



Ms. Farrell stated that finalizing the FY13 budget was not final


through the City side as yet but should be by the end of the summer.



FY14 is opening up.  Ms. Farrell is meeting with Kevin Pierce,


Director of Student Services, regarding the budget and Circuit



Breaker.  The Central Office is moving around to make it more



efficient and help the work flow.  Larry Fedorchak has already



moved to the transportation office and the nurse leader, Joan



Connor will be moving into the Special Education department.



In an effort to create a Superintendent’s Reception area, all


of the kitchen appliances will be moved down to the lounge



across from the gymnasium.  The electric, phone and technology



needs are being assessed.



There will be a new transportation registration this year.  There



will be dates and times when parents can come up to the AHS



lobby and pay the fee and obtain the bussing pass.  The dates



are: 8/20, 8/21, 8/22 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.  There will be 



evening hours provided on 8/20 and 8/22 for parents who



work during the day.  The notice will be put on the website,



cable television channels 12 and 18, Daily News notice and



Ms. Farrell will be asking Liam Gallagher to help get the



word out to students and their parents that they have to pay



for a pass or they will not get a pass.  The cost is $360/student



and $540/family cap.


Mr. Schwartz asked if Ms. Farrell knew how many people



can be expected to show up over this registration week.
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Ms. Farrell stated that there are 1000 students who ride the bus



to school.  She also said that there will be a laptop set up so that



the distance from home to school can be calculated. Ms. Farrell


said that this registration would make it possible to establish



bus stops and the number of students on each bus.  It is possible



that we do not need as many buses as we did last year.



Ms. Farrell is hopeful that any parents who can’t make the



registration dates will be able to register online.  She said



that ridership on buses must have a beginning and an end.



After that number is established, a waiting list is generated.



It was suggested that the principals put this information in their



newsletters and teachers who send letters out to their students



could include the registration form.  As of this date, the roll



over of students from one grade to the next has not occurred.



Ms. LaValley suggested that registration information be given



out at the National Night Out that will take place in the high



school parking lot tomorrow night.  Ms. Farrell said that next


year the first registration for buses will take place in June.


B.
Superintendent’s Report



Dr. Robinson informed the committee that she and Ms. Farrell



attended the MASS Executive Institute.  They received some



more information regarding evaluations and the District 



Determined Measures.  Teams of teachers have been working to  


identify the DDM’s. Curriculum development over the summer 


and into next year. Employees of the summer school program are 


getting everything ready for another great summer experience.



The Leadership Team has been working on a professional development



calendar and will talk more during their retreat on August 13th and 14th.  



The superintendent thanked the MPFT’s for all of the hard work they



are doing in preparation for a new school year.

V.
COMMUNICATIONS

A.
Liam Gallagher stated that the Student Advisory Council has not met


since the end of school but as the year begins the council plans on visiting


students in the 8th grade to get them excited about getting involved in



activities at the high school.
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VI.
Items for Approval or Early Consideration

A.
June 24 Finance Meeting of the Whole

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Hoyt to approve the minutes of the June 24, 2013 Finance Meeting of the Whole.  Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Mr. Schwartz, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the School Committee minutes of the June 24, 2013.  Unanimous, Yes.


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Hanshaw to approve the School Committee minutes

of July 10, 2013.  Vote 6, Yes, 1 Abstain (McGee).


B.
Business


1.
Taken out of order.


C.
Warrant



1.
$269,529.83   
(7/25/13)



Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to approve the warrant dated 
July 25, 2013 in the amount of $269,529.83.  Unanimous, Yes.

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. McGee to approve the warrant dated 
August 8, 2013 in the amount of $54,168.71.  Unanimous, Yes.
VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Mr. Schwartz



Mr. Schwartz stated that the budget/finance subcommittee will meet next on



September 3rd before the school committee meeting.



2.
Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw
Ms. Hanshaw said that the policy subcommittee met on July 25th.  This
subcommittee is discussing the policies in the “K” section of the policy

manual.  The subcommittee discussed the possibility of giving senior

citizens free tickets to attend school functions.  Ms. Hanshaw met with

the Director of the Council on Aging, Annmary Connor, to discuss

how to proceed with getting passes to Amesbury residents.  Ms. Hanshaw
plans to create a pass that can be given out at the senior center.



3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Mr. McGee



Mr. McGee stated that this subcommittee met prior to the school



committee meeting and discussed the updated personnel report.




Also discussed was the Central Office reorganization and the plans




for bus registration for students.
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VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS



1.
Review Academy MOU (9/13)



2.
District-wide Technology Overview (9/13)



3.
GLEC Director, Kim Oliveira (9/13)



4.
Special Education Facilitators
 (10/13)



5.
ASPEN/X2 Full Utilization Update (9/13)


6.
So. Hampton School Board (9/13)



7.
School Committee Goals (8/12/13)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.
IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION


None.

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz, to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m., Unanimous, Yes.






Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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